BOARD/COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION

Urban Transportation Commission

Recommendation Number: 20151110-03A:

Expansion of University Area Partners (UAP) Parking Benefit District

WHEREAS, A parking study of the proposed expansion of the UAP Parking Benefit District shows an
occupancy that exceeds 100% with little turnover. The industry standard to institute paid
parking is 75% - 80% occupancy;

WHEREAS, A community meeting held on September 30, 2015 and the proposed expansion of the
Parking Benefit District was approved by those attending the meeting;

WHEREAS, The Central Austin Neighborhood Planning Advisory Committee (CANPAC) wrote a letter of
support for the expansion of the Parking Benefit District;

WHEREAS, The Austin Transportation Department is in support of this proposed expansion;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the Urban Transportation Commission recommends to the City
Council approval of the proposed expansion of the Parking Benefit District in an effort to provide
turnover and improve the availability of on-street parking to business customers and visitors to the area.
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